
 

 

 

City Hall        March 1, 2021 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, March 1, 2021 at 7:01pm by Mayor Kenneth 
Wichman using online Zoom meeting. 
 
Council members present via Zoom were Trish Heim, Dan Glotzbach, James Meyer and Toby McCullough. 
Christi McKenzie was absent. 
 
Also present via Zoom were Tracey Taylor, Gary Spring, Jason Connell and Alan Zlatnik. 
 
Motion by James Meyer to approve minutes of the February 16, 2021 meeting as written was seconded by Trish 
Heim and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Alan Zlatnik    $1,408.43 Lisa Stum   $1,122.27 
 Harry Hammer III        421.51 Tracey Taylor        826.04 
 Michael Kirk      1,152.88 Randall Anderson       295.67 
 Douglas Schreiner        258.66 Trent Stanley     1,155.53 
 Jacob Akin         268.40 Jason Connell        915.83 
 Kerry Dick         423.94 Tina Dick        448.91 
 Mikey’s Bar and Grill          20.35 EFTPS-Fed Wh        974.60 
 EFTPS-FICA      1,883.76 EMPower Retirement       380.00 
 Grace Hier           60.00 Kansas Payment Center      247.46 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        470.76 KP & F      1,076.95 
 KPERS       1,208.82 Joe’s Kansas City Bar-B-Que        45.80 
 Chick-Fil-A           11.20 Yahoo           23.99 
 Kenneth Wichman        523.49 Alan Streit        507.92 
 Advance Insurance Co. of Ks.         77.40 D & D Security          25.32 
 DH Lawn & Garden Equipment       319.98 Godfrey’s         125.99 
 Gray’s Auto Repair        176.57 Kansas One-Call System, Inc          6.00 
 Ks. State Treasurer-Bonds  25,118.13 Networks Plus          99.00 
 NFIP Direct      2,189.00 PUR-O-ZONE, Inc.       315.86 
 Rossville Water Service          70.10 Schulte Supply Inc    4,153.03 
 Shawn Lekanoff             4.90 State Industrial Products      826.76 
 Universal Chemical LLC          55.85 AFLAC         520.88 
 Amazon.com           17.99 CenturyLink        758.53 
 Kansas Gas Service        390.38 
 TOTAL     51,384.84 
   
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $51,384.84 was seconded by Toby McCullough and 
carried. 



 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda as written was seconded by James Meyer and carried. 
 
Council had discussion regarding possible new business at previous location of Puffy’s Steakhouse and 
reopening of Short Stop. No action was taken. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that sewer samples taken from Griswold lift station and lines going to 
and from the manor had been sent to lab and results were received late today. Zlatnik will review results and give 
report at the next meeting.  
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported that he was still getting bids for painting of water tower and also noted that leak 
that occurred last week has been repaired but required that the water in town be shut off for about an hour and 
twenty minutes. Zlatnik thanked his crew for their hard work in getting leak repaired and service restored quickly. 
 
Clerk noted that Councilmember McKenzie had inquired about park playground signs. Zlatnik noted that he would 
check on signs. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik noted that councilmember Heim had consulted with him and they had viewed ongoing 
issues with dumpster at 601-603 Griswold Street. City to check with Shawnee County Refuse regarding ideas to 
correct issues. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell presented bid from WatchGuard for warranty on camera system at cost of $3,395.00. 
Following discussion motion by Toby McCullough to approve payment of warranty was seconded by Dan 
Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Council had discussion regarding City wide garage sales and clean up event. Following discussion council agreed 
to set date for garage sales of May 7-8, 2021 however the City will not be organizing event with list of addresses 
or flyer. In addition, the City will not provide dumpsters for City wide clean up.  
 
Council noted that Wamego Telecommunications WTC had 50% of residents sign up as part of their online 
campaign.  
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
7:40pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 


